Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association

Meeting of the Board of Directors

July 20, 2004

Location:
The meeting of the Rancho Cielo Homeowners Association was held at the offices of the Trabuco Canyon Water District.

Directors Present:
Chuck Ferlisi, Rod Miller, Dana Kemp, Daryl Wheeler and Roger Mangrum.

Call to Order:
The meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM.

Homeowners Discussion

Mr. & Mrs. Ballon of 21731 Via de la Luz were present at the meeting and noted concerns about the security in the complex.  Mr. Ballon informed the Board of a recent incident in which a person was parking near his home in the street.  The Sheriff was contacted and the man was cited for urinating in public.  The Board also read letters from Ms. Ballon in which she noted her concerns.  After much discussion it was agreed that efforts would be made to increase the lighting in the area at the end of Via del Lago where it intersects with Via de la Luz.  

The Board reviewed a letter from Ms. Nieblas of 21751 Via del Lago in which she had made recommendations for signage requiring babies to where swim diapers when in the pool area and in which she had noted concerns related to security.

Mr. Ingram of 31921 La Subida was present at the meeting and wanted to obtain approval for the remodeling of his home.  The Board did review the plans submitted by Mr. Ingram but noted he would have to submit a written architectural variance request for the proposed remodeling before the Board could approve the work.

The Board reviewed a letter from Mr. Fritz of 21922 Via del Lago in which he noted problems that had occurred at the community pool area. 

Landscape
The Board asked the manager to solicit bids for landscaping services as described in our revised specifications. 

Security

Discussion was held with regard to the service of the guard company.  It was noted that we had received some complaints but that we had also received several compliments with regard to improvements made by the officers.  Discussion was also held with regard to the drive-through patrols and it was noted that we were getting copies of the guard’s reports.  Discussion was held with regard to increasing the number of patrols per night from two to four through September in an effort to address and prevent problems in the community common areas.  The Board approved the additional patrols through September.

Discussion was held with regard to the security cameras in the pool area and at the front gates.

It was noted that the security guards were now locking the pool access gate at night when their shift ended and that the morning guard was unlocking the gates upon arrival in the morning.

Minutes & Financial Reports
A motion was made by Mr. Kemp, 2nd by Mr. Ferlisi to approve the May 2004 meeting minutes as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

A motion was made and 2nd to approve of the June 2004 financial statement as submitted.  All in favor, motion carried.

Discussion was held with regard to biding the association’s insurance policy to verify that the current rates are competitive. The Board asked Mr. Ferlisi to obtain a quote for insurance.  The manager will obtain a copy of the association’s loss run for Mr. Ferlisi.

The Board agreed that the pool heater would be turned off on or about October 31st and would be turned back on or about April 1st.

Management Report
Mr. Williams updated the Board on the collection efforts underway within the community. 

The Board was provided with a property inspection list from the manager.

The Board reviewed the annual planner for the month of July 2004.

Discussion was held with regard to the association’s web-site.  It was noted that the site was now up and running.  The Board will review the site to determine if any changes are needed.  Notice will be placed in the monthly newsletter informing the residents of the web-site.

Old Business
 Discussion was held with regard to the repair or removal of the rock pillar and missing wood beam at the entry into the community.  The Board agreed that the pillar was damaged and that the cost to repair the pillar and replace the wood beam were excessive.  The Board agreed to remove the rock pillar and wood beam in that area due to the fact that not all of the rock pillars and wood beams were continuous throughout the community. 

Discussion was held with regard to the proposed letter that will be sent to the owners in reference to the proposed upgrades at the entrance to the community.  After much discussion, it was agreed the Mr. Kemp would review the other Board members input, modify the letter and submit it back to the other Board members for a final review.

Discussion was held with regard to the need to reslurry some of the areas within the community.  Mr. Williams informed the Board that he had discussed the problem with Reagan Paving and that they had agreed that they would reapply the slurry in the failing areas.  Discussion was held with regard to asking Reagan to reslurry the entire complex at a reduced rate due to the fact that reapplying the slurry in certain areas would actually create a greater eyesore than the existing problem.  Mr. Williams will contact Reagan Paving.

New Business
The Board reviewed the proposed 2004-05 association budget.  After much review and discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Miller, 2nd by Mr. Kemp to adopt the budget with an increase that would result in the monthly assessment being $175 per unit.  Those in favor, Mr. Miller, Mr. Kemp and Mr. Ferlisi.  Opposed were Mr. Mangrum and Mr. Wheeler.  Motion carried.

It was noted that there were missing pickets in a portion of the pool fence.

Discussion was held with regard to revising our architectural guidelines and procedures in an effort to deal with the requests for major reconstruction.  Suggestions were made to require a processing fee that would allow the association Board or Architectural Committee to consult an Architect to review the plans.  It was also suggested the association require a completion deposit that would be posted by the owner prior to the commencement of work and would not be refunded until the completed changes were inspected to determine that the owner had built or made changes as approved.  The Board discussed the idea at length.  The manager will create a draft policy for the Board to review.

The Board reviewed and approved an architectural variance request for the additional of a pool at 21836 Las Nubes Drive.

The Board reviewed and approved an architectural variance request for a room addition at the home located at 32053 Camino del Cielo. 

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 9:46 PM.

Submitted by: 

Jack L. Williams

Acting Secretary
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